

# HELP WANTED Signs Everywhere – Where Are the Workers?

Are they disabled? Or are they dead?

Dr. Sherri Tenpenny



The May 2022 *'U.S. News and World Report'* [jobs report](#) listed a record 11.5 million available job positions available – twice the number before the pandemic. By the last business day of October 2022, there were about [10.33 million job openings](#) in the United States. Whether you go into a coffee shop, a bakery, a restaurant, or an auto parts store, you will more than likely see a 'Help Wanted' sign in the window. Every business owner I have spoken with in the last year, across every industry, is struggling because they are short-staffed.

Where are all the workers? There are no stimulus checks coming in. ***Are they disabled? Or are they dead?***

## All-Cause Mortality

Epidemiologists define ['all-cause mortality'](#) as death from any cause – disease, accidents, murder – any possible cause. All-cause mortality is a standard measure in all clinical research because the data cannot be biased by causation. All causes of death are included.

The FDA requires all clinical trials to measure 'all-cause mortality' as an outcome. Pfizer measured it in their clinical trials and their own data showed that all-cause mortality was **24 percent higher in the vaccinated versus in the placebo (control) group** who received a saline injection. Pfizer was quick to minimize the report, saying that none of the deaths were related to vaccination.

When the COVID jabs began to roll out around the world at the beginning of 2021, the all-cause mortality rates rose exponentially...*everywhere*. Furthermore, mortality rates are much higher than historical norms.

### **Government Data**

Some U.S. states like Nevada and Texas experienced a **65 percent increase** in deaths between October 2020 and 2021 in the 18 to 49 age group (working age). Arizona and Tennessee had comparable levels, as did Florida. New Hampshire broke even and **Delaware** had only a 10% increase in deaths.

Data from foreign countries is showing similar concerns. In **Israel**, all-cause mortality deaths are at their highest level since before the pandemic. Israel is one of the most heavily vaccinated countries in the world, where nearly three out of four adults have had a third, fourth or even **fifth dose**. By March 2022, **deaths were almost double** what they had been in 2021. Reports were quick to point out that most deaths were in persons age 65 and older.

UK data from the Office for National Statistics (ONS) is much the same as in Israel, revealing that the jabbed population has **much higher all-cause mortality** than the unvaccinated – in ***ALL age groups***. The data also show that it takes about five months after the jab for the deadly consequences to set in.

Data derived from the ONS and compiled by **The Expose News** in May 2022, showed that 70,000 people died within 28 days of receiving the COVID jab; nearly 180,000 died after 60 days. Children who received the jab had an increase of all-cause mortality between 8,100% and a whopping 30,200%.

In October 2022, The Expose **updated the data** released by the UK government and the results were even more alarming:

1 in every 482 Covid-19 injected persons in England sadly died within one month of Covid-19 jab,

1 in every 246 Covid-19 injected person in England sadly died within 60 days of Covid-19 jab, and

1 in every 73 Covid-19 jabbed people were dead by May 2022.

There's more disturbing UK data. In response to a Freedom of Information request, the UK National Health Service reported a **doubling of heart-related ambulance**

calls from 2020 to 2021. In 2022, there are even more 911 calls, and most have been for persons **under age 30**. On average, there were about 24,000 annual ambulance runs between 2017 to 2020. In 2021 alone, the calls increased by nearly 50%, and 82% were for patients under age 30.

To explain all of this away, governments and doctors have fabricated a new name for these cardiac emergencies: Sudden Adult Death Syndrome (SADS). SADS is the diagnosis given to a person under the age of 40 who suffers a sudden death without a known cause after an autopsy and toxicology screen (drug test). SADS is caused by a cardiac arrest when the heart rapidly stops pumping.

A recent report claims:

*“Doctors ‘baffled’ by Sudden Increase in Sudden Adult Death Syndrome despite government Data Linking Increased Deaths to Covid-19 Vaccines.”*

Doctors seem to be ‘baffled’ by deaths among young people too. Could it be that doctors are in denial about the connection between the shots, the side effects, and the sudden deaths because:

The doctors themselves have been double vaxxed and boosted, and they wonder privately if they are going to be the next SADS victim

When they look in the mirror each morning to brush their teeth or comb their hair, do they privately know they have murdered hundreds, if not thousands, of patients by coercing them to get a deadly shot that is all risk and has zero benefits? Doctors take an oath to *“first, do no harm.”* Cardiologists, oncologists, and every family doctor and nurse in the country that has forced this shot on their fellow humans (referred to as ‘patients’) are complicit in the most evil human experiment ever unleashed on humanity. Or perhaps it’s another case of ‘follow the money.’ I wish I knew who to credit this meme to - whomever you are, thank you. You nailed it.

MEET  
DR. BAFFLED.



DR. BAFFLED CAN'T  
UNDERSTAND WHY  
SO MANY PEOPLE  
SUDDENLY HAVE  
'RARE' CONDITIONS,  
OR WHY CHILDREN  
ARE HAVING HEART  
ATTACKS.



HE'S COMPLETELY BAFFLED.

### Death of athletes

The death of professional and high level amateur athletes should be the 'canary in the coal mine' of the tsunami of death and disease that is upon us. These young men and women are in the best physical condition of their life. They were coerced into getting 1, 2, or 3 shots to participate in their given sport. And yet, as of December 12, 2022, [this site](#) catalogs 1594 athlete cardiac arrests, with 1,100 of them dead, since the Covid injection.

Ed Dowd, a former portfolio manager for BlackRock and a Wall Street financier who worked in both credit and equity markets most of his career, as just released a jaw-dropping and angering book, "[Cause Unknown](#)": **The Epidemic of Sudden Deaths in 2021 & 2022**. The book is filled with thousands of links to scientific studies and news reports of healthy young persons who died suddenly and unexpectedly. Each news story has a QR code next to it so that readers can link directly to the story and read it for themselves. Dowd admits this is a 'compendium sampling of reports' and is no way

intended to be complete; after all, these are the stories found in the public domain. Untold hundreds, maybe thousands, more young persons have died who are not publicly accounted for.

Appendix Four is a sampling of 100 studies papers on Covid Vaccine-Induced cardiac injuries in young people. This section concludes with a QR code that links to 1000 scientific papers on Covid vaccine injury.

This book is damning evidence. Just flipping through the pages is a sober requiem to lives lost unnecessarily and a generation of workers that have disappeared, a shortage that continues to grow every day.

### **Covid Disability**

Insurance companies are feeling the pinch. The industry is experiencing an [exponential rise](#) in non-Covid-related death claims. OneAmerica Insurance, based in Indianapolis, has seen a **40% increase in deaths** among the 18 to 64 age group. [CEO Scott Davison](#) explained that deaths are up in *“huge, huge numbers”* and *“the highest death rates the industry has ever seen.”*

For comparison, Davison said, *“a 10% increase represents a once-in-200-years scenario, so four times that is simply unheard of.”* OneAmerica first saw the trend in the fall of 2021, a trend that has continued into 2022. The company initially saw a spike in **short-term disability claims, but those have now turned into long-term disability claims in very large numbers.**

The federal government in [declared](#) in July that long-covid may qualify as a disability. That potentially leaves thousands of people **too sick to work**, but not sick enough to show they're disabled. As of November 2021, the Social Security Administration said it had received [16,000 claims](#) for disability insurance where the person's medical evidence supports identifying Covid-19 as one of their impairments.

In this interview, a physician shares data from several U.S. life insurance companies [corroborating the 40% increase in deaths](#). The Dutch insurance company Aegon does the majority of its business in the U.S. They reported similar data: \$111 million in claims up from \$31 million the previous year (2020).

Esteemed expert, Dr. Jessica Rose, a Canadian researcher, has done an extensive analysis of the VAERS database since the covid shots were first released. She has found an unprecedented rise in the number of alarming reports and unusual adverse events. In an interview with [EpochTimes](#) on October 22, 2022, she gave the following example:

*“Childhood dementia is a rare vaccine adverse event. Yet [COVID-19](#) vaccines contributed to 11.2 percent of all dementia and related adverse events in children aged 6 to 17 on the VAERS database. In young adults aged 18 to 29, COVID-19 vaccines were related to 50.9 percent of all dementia and related adverse events.”*

If children are experiencing dementia after these shots, are a sizable number of adults also unable to think clearly enough to hold down a job?

### Funeral Directors

Funeral directors across the world have become whistleblowers. They are releasing information that definitively links deaths to taking the jab. Directors have reported that they [did not see a rise in the death](#) rate until March 2021 after Pfizer and Moderna had fully rolled out the death shots.

The UK's John O'Looney is one of the most outspoken directors, saying that he has seen the death rate rise in his town of [Milton Keynes](#) by over 300%. O'Looney said he hasn't seen a death rate like it in 15 years. Furthermore, he said that all ages of people were coming into the mortuary, including those in their twenties and thirties who died unexpectedly. The majority of deaths appeared to be blood clots, stroke, heart attack, and organ failure.

Here is [an interview](#) O'Looney did with the RAIR Foundation. After this particular interview, RAIR was contacted by more than 65 funeral industry professionals with similar stories.

O'Looney said that in the first year of the pandemic, he did not see surplus deaths. In fact, he saw fewer deaths, because people were in lockdown and not driving so car accidents were down. Most deaths during the pandemic were among nursing home residents, according to O'Looney.

O'Looney's story, and the story of many others, came together in the documentary, "***Died Suddenly***," which has had more than 14 million views since its release on November 22. If you haven't see it, you can watch [here for free](#). Ignore the minor controversies around this film and take in the big picture and ask yourself: ***What have they done? What are they doing to humanity?***

### It Will Unravel

All-cause mortality is the common denominator of this article. It is on the rise at astounding levels and cannot be disputed. Pfizer's clinical trial data failed to report the all-cause mortality endpoint, widely known as the gold standard in the FDA's approval process. Nonetheless, the shots were released on humanity. This is an act of ***democide***, defined in the book, "[Death by Government](#)" by RJ Rummel (1994)

Any actions by government designed to kill or cause the death of people in order to fulfill a quota; to further a system of forced labor or enslavement; by massacre.

Fraud is the Achilles' heel for vaccine manufacturers. When proven, their fraud and lies will remove the blanket immunity protection given as part of The Great Experiment.

It can't happen soon enough.

**Dr. Sherri Tenpenny is a board-certified osteopathic medical doctor. She is the founder of [Tenpenny Integrative Medical Center](https://www.drtenpenny.com), a medical clinic located near Cleveland, Ohio. Her companies provide online education and training regarding all aspects of vaccines and vaccination. One of her companies, Choonadi, LLC, provides all writing, speaking and blogs and interviews can be found at <https://www.drtenpenny.com>**

**Dr. Tenpenny has invested nearly 23 years and more than 50,000 hours of personal time, documenting and exposing the problems associated with vaccines. As an internationally known speaker and author, her many articles have been translated into at least 18 languages. She is a frequent guest on radio, podcasts, and TV interviews to share her knowledge and educate parents on why they should Just.Say.No. to vaccines. ALL of them.**

Dr. Tenpenny was as I recall in 2020, the first to call out the spike Protein (PEG) and the mRNA messenger RNA to which Albert Bourla, CEO of Pfizer called the vaxx a "Delivery System" and my first thought was what the hell is a delivery system being introduced into the body via a vaccine. Daily I would watch the Internet for posts by Dr. Tenpenny to see what bombshell she would drop. I had a dozen sources to draw upon that were making the claim early in 2020 Covid was not the issue but the vaxxes were the issue.

It seemed like it was yesterday, but now two years after first noting Dr. Tenpenny's claims, she has been 100% accurate in her revealing the terrible crime that has been perpetrated by the national health system. The presstitute media tried to discredit Dr. Tenpenny and ridiculed her Christian faith among other attacks. I don't know Dr. Tenpenny personally, but I applaud her warning those of us who relied on her expertise and fastidious attention to truth. She is one of the real hero's to which we all are indebted to. God bless her!

Blessings,

Pastor Bob, [EvanTeachr@aol.com](mailto:EvanTeachr@aol.com)  
[www.pastorbobreid.com](http://www.pastorbobreid.com)